Minister for Lands, Industrial Development and Tourism

Darwin

25 February 1983

Mr. W. B. Day

Gwalwa Daraniki Association Inc

GPO Box 3743,

DARWIN, N.T. 5794

Dear Mr. Day,


I refer to your letter of 23 January, 1983 about the preservation of the flora and fauna of the Kulaluk Lease.


In that the lease forms a substantial portion of the city environs it will be a useful green belt area if not developed to any great extent.


The habitats occurring on the lease are widely distributed and relatively undisturbed along large sections of the Northern Territory coastline. It is unlikely, therefore, that rare or unique plants or animals exist in the lease area. Our ornithologist has worked extensively in the adjoining area and, for birds, his observations confirm this statement.


Should you identify particular problems with wildlife, the Parks and Wildlife Unit of the Conservation Commission at Berrimah would be pleased to assist you. Flora and fauna surveys are not, however, seen as being warranted at this stage for making land use decisions for this particular area.

Fire is likely to have significant impact on the vegetation of the area and you may wish to get advice on the matter from the Bush Fires Council.

Your sincerely,

Paul Everingham.

NOTE: The admitted fact that the Kulaluk lease contains habitats widely distributed along the NT coast is what makes this urban wilderness so priceless. Tourist, students and traditional owners can study the flora and fauna without leaving the city boundaries. Furthermore, a comprehensive study has not been made of species and heritage sites that may exist of the 301ha lease. B Day 2019

